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Financial Plan as presented.

Public Hearing
2025 Financial Plan

On April 15th, 2025 at 7:00 p.m., the public is invited to join Council at the Niverville Community
Resource & Recreation Centre, 501 Centre Street, Niverville, for a Public Hearing where Council will hear
any person who would like to make a presentation, ask questions or register an objection to the 2025

A copy of the 2025 Financial Plan is available for review and may be examined by any person during
regular office hours at the Town Office, 329 Bronstone Drive or online here:
https://www.whereyoubelong.ca/town-services/financial-services/

Eric King, CPA CGA
Chief Administrative Officer
Town of Niverville

Questions? Contact feedback@whereyoubelong.ca

Homeowners Affordability
Tax Credit

The Government of Manitoba introduced the
Homeowners Affordability Tax Credit of up to
$1,500 on the education portion of property taxes
in Budget 2024/25. This credit replaces the School
Tax Rebate and Education Property Tax Credit for
residential properties for the 2025 tax year.

The Homeowners Affordability Tax Credit (HATC)
applies only to residential properties that are
designated as principal residences. Farm
properties will continue to receive the Manitoba
School Tax Rebate, which is maintained at 50%.
There are no provincial property tax credits or
rebates to be applied to commercial properties.

You can learn more about property taxes in the
Town of Niverville by visiting
www.whereyoubelong.ca and clicking the page
“Taxes and Tax Information” in the menu.

Please Pick-up After Your Pet!

Pet owners, as the
weather warms up and
. you begin walking your
pets in earnest, make
sure you pick up after
your animal. Do your part

h‘ to help keep our

community clean!

Sump Pump Hose Reminder

A friendly reminder to all residents
that as per By-law 823-20, all sump
pump hoses and downspouts must
drain onto your own property.
Pumps are not allowed to drain
onto any public area, including the
areas around retention ponds. This
helps keep our public areas
accessible to everyone!




Town of Niverville
Proposed Municipal Pesticide
Program

Public Notice is hereby given that the Town of
Niverville intends to conduct the following Pesticide
Control Program during 2025:

1.To control noxious weeds on road allowances,
public preserves and parks within the
municipality, the Town may use the herbicides
Fiesta, Round Up, and 2-4-D Ester 700. The
Program will run from May 1st, 2025, to
October 31st, 2025, using a ground sprayer.

2. To control populations of nuisance mosquitos,
the Town may larvicide using Vectobac 200g.

This Program will commence from May 1st, 2025 to
October 31st, 2025.

All pesticides and procedures applied will be in
accordance with federal laws and recommendations
of the Manitoba Department of Agriculture.

The public may send written submissions or
objections within 15 days of the publication of
this notice to the department below:

Manitoba Environment & Climate Change
Environment Approvals Branch
Box 35, 14 Fultz Boulevard
Winnipeg, MB R3H 0W4

Niverville

Recreation & Wellness

Niverville Rec 2025 Spring
Leisure Guide - Out Now!

We are excited about the classes, activities, events
and more offered this spring with Niverville Rec!
Check out what's on from now until May, including:

* Information on Day Passes and Memberships
* Free Infant/Preschool Programs

* Rentable Spaces

* Art Classes for Youth and Adults

¢ Cooking Classes for Youth and Adults

* Drop in Sports Programs

Scan the QR code here to view the
digital version, or grab your physical
copy today at the Town Office or
CRRC - located at 501 Centre St.

Summer Camp Registration
Now Open!

Niverville Recreation Summer Camps bring the FUN
all summer long! Based on our most popular
programs and themes, these camps provide youth
ages 3-13 with opportunities to try new things, make
friends and memories, and explore their interests!

We've got lots of outdoor activities, special guests,
field trips and more that are sure to make for an
unforgettable summer right here in Niverville!
With 9 weeks of camp themes to choose from, you
can register online today at www.nivervillerec.ca!

Now Offering FULL DAY Kinder Camps for Ages 4-6!

Communities in Bloom 2025 Street Tree Planting
Breckenridge, Murcar, and Foxdale

Do you live along Breckenridge, Murcar, or Foxdale (non-sidewalk side)? Are you interested in
having a tree in your front yard? You're in luck, because Niverville Communities in Bloom still
has space in this year’s Street Tree Planting event!

If you are interested in participating in this program, please email your name and street
address to nivervillecommunitiesinbloom@gmail.com. Please be aware that the last date
applications are accepted is Wednesday, April 2nd, 2025.
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